Notes of meeting of the Test Valley Bicycle User Group

 Beech Hurst, Andover at 6.30pm on 17th September 2015
Present: 
John Broom

Cyclist
David Atkins

Cyclist



Vivien Messenger
TVBC
Apologies:
Michael Ward
CTC


Roger Upfold

CTC


Nick Farthing

Sustrans



Matt Watson

Sustrans

	
	
	Action

	1
	Welcome and introductions

VM welcomed those attending and introductions were given around the table.
	

	2
	Minutes of previous meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting have been posted on the Test Valley website. 
A draft copy of the minutes of this meeting will be circulated to those attending to comment on prior to being posted on the website.

With regard to the comments and actions from the last meeting :
· To encourage more cycling at East Anton more off road provision will go in with the new development.

· The islands on Weyhill Road were provided to slow traffic and assist pedestrians crossing the road.

· There is insufficient space to provide a footway all along Smannell Road but will consider what may be possible, especially on bends.
· Any issues of cars parking on cycle routes are a matter of enforcement.

· The bus stop on cycle path by bus station was temporary during the bus station works and has been removed. 

· Will consider possible extension of cycle lane closer to the crossing on Western Avenue if future works to be done in this area.
· The islands on the A343 towards Middle Wallop have been added to slow traffic and there will be a reduction in speed to follow.

· Police do remove bicycles abandoned for long periods and if not reclaimed they are sold.


	VM

	3

	Progress report on cycle routes and cycling promotion
Cycle routes
· New routes over the last year in the north of the Borough are primarily linked to new large scale residential development at East Anton and Picket Twenty.

· New routes are being implemented currently in Andover along Weyhill Road and Newbury St/ Chantry Street.

· New controlled crossing on Western Avenue and Charlton Road at the Folly roundabout 
· New route along London Road, Batchelor’s Barn Road/Vigo Park including toucan crossing over New Street.

· Junction of A343 Newbury Road and Smannell Road  

· South West Trains are intending decking the car parking at Andover Station and the intention is to provide a route for cyclists as part of the scheme.

Cycle promotion
TVBC have been working with various people to support cycling in the Borough. 
Local sustainable transport funding had been available until March this year to support promotion of cycling in Andover and Southern Test Valley through cycle training, bike maintenance classes, family cycle rides and other promotional events.
Further support for cycling comes through the Travel Plan Co-ordinators on large new residential areas or large employment sites within the borough where there is a Travel Plan funded by the developer.  

	VM

	4
	Review of cycle Strategy and Network

VM reported that following the public consultation on the document various changes had been made. The revised document  would be going to Cabinet on 30th September 2015 for approval and then to Full Council to be adopted as a Supplementary Planning Document.

	

	5
	Any other business
VM reported that the Government following the Cycle Delivery Plan Consultation were setting up a Cycle Proofing Working group to provide advice on the delivery of cycle infrastructure. 
D A requested that the CSU at Beech Hurst in Andover be given more cycle maps because they had run out.

The following suggestions to improve cycle routes/facilities were made :

In Western Avenue, on bus station route, should add markings so that cars need to indicate to turn left along Chantry Street which will assist cyclists crossing.

Should alert drivers to the fact that cyclists are crossing at Upper Drove junction.

Folly roundabout provision is not direct so people are walking around it.

Should provide cycle parking at the museum. 

Roger Upfold suggested prior to the meeting by email that there should be a crossing of the B3400 London Road to link new cycle routes being provided at Picket Piece and Picket Twenty.


	VM


	6
	Date of next meeting

The next Southern BUG meeting will be held in Crosfield Hall Annex in Romsey at 3.00pm on Thursday 28th April 2016.
The next northern BUG meeting will be held in Andover (venue to be confirmed nearer the date) at 6.30pm on Thursday 15th September 2016.  D A suggested a room could be booked in Andover Mencap building on Winchester Road. 
	VM


